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Question: 

1. Has the department/agency paid its accounts to contractors/consultants etc in 

accordance with Government policy in terms of time for payment (i.e.within 30 

days)? If not, why not, and what has been the timeframe for payment of accounts? 

Please provide a breakdown, average statistics etc as appropriate to give insight into 

how this issue is being approached.) 

2. For accounts not paid within 30 days, is interest being paid on overdue amounts and 

if so how much has been paid by the portfolio/department agency for the current 

financial year and the previous financial year? 

3. Where interest is being paid, what rate of interest is being paid and how is this rate 

determined? 

 

Answer: 

1. It is the Commission’s policy to pay accounts within 30 days of invoicing. An extract 

from the financial system shows 82% of all invoices received YTD in 2010-11 financial 

year have been paid within 30 days of supplier issue date. Please note the Commission 

does not record the date invoices have been correctly rendered or lodged, which could be 

a later date than the supplier invoice date.  Therefore the late payment statistics are likely 

to be overstated. 

2. The Commission's standard form contract details a clause to establish the basis for 

payment of simple interest. On one occasion this financial year the Commission paid a 

penalty fee to a supplier of $875.75 inclusive of GST.  

3. The interest was paid at 3%, determined by the supplier’s payment policy. 

 

 


